
CONSORTIUM FOR A HEALTHIER MIAMI-DADE 
Health Promotion and Disease Prevention Committee Meeting  

Tuesday, March 15th, 2022 
2:00 PM – 3:15 PM 

 

 

 

TOPIC DISCUSSION  ACTION 
NEEDED 

Membership 

Total 

(45)  

Chair:  Leyanee Perez, American Healthy Weight Alliance 

Co-Chair: Teri Busse-Arvesu, Community Member 

Allyssa Gonzalez, Village of Allapattah YMCA 

Amber Graham, Miami-Dade County Public Schools 

Beth Ruhmann, Baptist Health South Florida  

David Villanueva, Miami Rescue Project, Inc. 

Enchantaé Brown, South Dade One Voice Community Coalition 

Franchine Peters, Roxcy Bolton Rape Treatment Center 

Franchon Green, Community Member 

Genna Lo Presti, Miami-Dade County 

Gloria Orlandi-Kass, Alzheimer’s Association 

Gretchen Rovira, DEA 

Heather Martinez, Epilepsy Florida 

Jeannette Colwell, Community Member 

Jennifer Zeno Community Member 

Jessica Fillette, Miami-Dade County  

Kathleen Azor Dessables, Florida Department of Health  

Kimberly Keels, Community Member 

Krystal Burkeybile, CLT Business Solutions 

Laurie Varona, Florida Department of Health 

Luis Ferrer, Florida Department of Health 

Manuela Rodriguez, Baptist Health South Florida 

Mariangelli (Angie) Fernandez, Office of the State Attorney Katherine Fernandez Rundle 

Mayra Garcia, Florida Department of Health 

Melissa Maytin, Florida Department of Health  

Monica Skoko Rodriguez, Miami-Dade County Commission for Women 

Queen Holden, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County 

Rachelle Theodore, CLT Business Solutions 
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Reginald Youyoute, Community Member 

Robin Wright, Community Member 

Rosa Novo, Miami-Dade County Public Schools 

Samir Elmir, Florida Department of Health 

Sandra Echeverry, Florida Department of Health 

Saradjine Batrony, SB Pro Writing Services 

Stacey Bazile, SB PRO Writing Services 

Susan Holtzman, Miami-Dade County, Office of the Mayor 

Tamia Medina, Florida Department of Health 

Tenesha Avent, Community Member 

Thomas Guerra, Miami Rescue Project 

Wendy Blair Stephan, Poison Control 

William Sanchez, Town of Miami-Lakes 

Yamile Diaz, Department of Children & Families 

Yura Casanova, Miami Dade County's Employee Support Service 

Zhyrma A. Monzon Canales, Florida Department of Health 

Zulema Santacruz, Banyan Health Systems 

Welcome and 

Introductions 

The Consortium for a Healthier Miami-Dade Health Promotion and Disease Prevention 

Committee meeting was brought to order by Leyanee Perez at 2:00pm. 

 

Approval of 

Minutes 

There was a motion to approve the February 2022 Health Promotion and Disease Prevention 

minutes by Susan Holtzman; the motion was seconded by Rachelle Theodore. 
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Executive Board 

Update 

▪ The Executive Board was supposed to have a presentation on mental health but had to have it 

rescheduled. The Consortium is planning to host a Mental Health Forum in September. The 

Board is requesting that a representative for a representative of each committee to be a speaker 

at the event. For the Health Promotion and Disease Prevention Committee, the presentation 

would focus on a related topic and how it relates to Mental Health. If you are interested in 

being considered as a speaker, email the committee liaison with your contact information and 

the topic you are interested in presenting at: Melissa.Maytin@flhealth.gov.  

▪ There will not be a Consortium Annual Even this year, the Mental Health Forum will be 

hosted instead. The Consortium Annual Event will resume next year, and the Executive Board 

hopes to be able to host the event-person. 

▪ The Consortium will also host the 3rd Annual Bounty of Health Fair this year. This event is 

primarily hosted by the Health Promotion and Disease Prevention Committee The event is 

normally held at the Florida Department of Health’s West Perrine Health Center. In the past 

vendors have donated items that are distributed in a drive-thru format along with a food 

distribution. Last year, over 300 families were served. 

▪ The Executive Board also had a presentation by Karen Weller, Assistant Community Health 

Nursing Director of the Office of Community Health and Planning of the Florida Department 

of Health in Miami-Dade County. The presentation was a workplan review and provided an 

update on different committee indicators. This committee has 9 indicators, 3 have been 

completed, 4 are on track, and 2 of them are behind. Most of the activities where under health 

equity, access to care, chronic disease, and maternal child health. The committee is making 

good progress on their indicators. 

 

Presentation “Opioid Overdose Prevention” presented by Thomas Guerra, Executive Director and David 

Villanueva, Recovery Peer Specialist at Miami Recovery Project, Inc. The presentation focused on 

how to recognize and respond to an opiate overdose, how do identify opioid overdose reversal 

products, specifically Narcan also known as Naloxone, and to understand Florida’s  911 Good 

Samaritan Law and the Emergency Treatment and Recovery Act. 

 

mailto:Melissa.Maytin@flhealth.gov
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Workplan 

Discussion 

By September 30, 2024, the committee will work to partner with local law enforcement 

departments to learn about antiviolence initiatives. 

▪ If any member is working on a related initiative and would like to present to the committee 

or knows of an organization that can help the committee address this indicator, please 

contact: Melissa.Maytin@flhealth.gov. 

 

Partner Updates ▪ The National Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) is having their walkathon on May 22nd. If 

anyone is interested in having their organization participate as a team, please contact Teri 

Arvesu. 

▪ Poison control services are available in Spanish, Creole (and 150+ other languages via an 

interpreter) via the 1-800-222-1222 hotline. 

 

Adjournment ▪ The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 19th, 2022, virtually. The meeting was 

adjourned at 3:20 PM 
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